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From Our President... 
As you all probably remember, 2018 was a very wet year in 
Ohio, especially southern and eastern Ohio.  In April 2018 
FEMA declared (Disaster #4360DR occurring between 
2-14-18 and 2-25-18) an emergency due to the number of 
landslides that occurred across Districts 8, 9, and 10.  In 
talking to contractors many didn’t get their projects completed 
before winter due to the wet weather.  As I write this article 
on the 6th of March, 2019 has started out very wet with 
more snow and rain predicted yet this week.  I was looking at 
landslides this week for a client and as I travelled along US 52 
the Ohio River is still very high along with the Scioto Brush 
Creek and Little Miami River.  On the positive side, next week 
looks like the end of winter.    

Congratulations to the winners of the Schramm Awards!  The two selected projects were the 
Old SR 122 and Township Line Road Intersection Improvement and the Butler County South 
Hamilton Crossing project.  Awards will be presented to Rack Ballauer, the Warren County 
Engineer’s Office and American Structure Point for the Township Line Road Project and John R 
Jurgensen, Butler County TID (City of Hamilton) and Burgess & Niple for the South Hamilton 
Crossing project.  

Our next General Membership Meeting at Montgomery Inn will be on March 19th which 
will be our CIP meeting.  The Ohio Contractors Association will be joining us at lunch, so we 
anticipate that we will have up to 150 people in attendance, better get there early to get a good 
seat.  We will have the usual suspects presenting their programs as we have had in the past 
along with utility companies.  After brief presentations we will open up the meeting to entertain 
questions from the audience.  These questions can be directed to a specific agency or in general 
for the presenters to respond to.   
     
Mark your calendars for the ASHE National Conference.  The Middle Tennessee Section is 
hosting the conference in Nashville at the Gaylord Opryland Hotel.  The conference will take 
place from May 8th-12th. 
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ASHE PIN Report - March 2019
With a new governor in Ohio and a new director at ODOT, progress is being made on the additional funding 
needed for Ohio’s transportation budget.  Governor DeWine has introduced in transportation budget proposal, 
which included a gas tax increase of 18 cents indexed to inflation in an effort to keep up with our neighboring states. 
Ohio, with the nation’s 4th largest interstate system, the 2nd largest inventory of bridge, and the 6th highest number 
of vehicle miles traveled in the nation, is falling behind.   

The House approved HB 62 on March 7, 2019, by a vote of 71-27 that included these major changes to the 
Governor’s proposal:
•	 Reduced gas tax increase from 18 cents to 10.7 cents per gallon beginning October 1st to be phased in over 2 

years (7 cents and 3.7 cents)
•	 Increase tax on diesel fuel by 20 cents to 48 cents per gallon beginning October 1st to be phased in over 3 years 

(10 cents, 6 cents, 4 cents)
•	 There is no indexing but the creation of a study committee to report ODOT’s needs by October
•	 Increased funding for public transit to $100 million per year in flex funding
•	 $200 registration fee on electric vehicles, $100 on hybrid vehicles

HB 62 does not provide new money for additional safety and or money for the major new program. 

The Senate version is up for vote on March 20.  Please contact you State Senator and let them know you support the 
Governor’s proposal.  

Go to this link:  https://www.legislature.ohio.gov/ and put your zip code in on the right to find your state senator.  

Talking points are available at website: https://beta.transportation.ohio.gov/budget.  

The ASHE PIN urges you to take action now if you have not done so to date!

The Federal Highway Bill is set to expire at the end of 2020.  Current word is that an extension will be reviewed with 
a study to find a fix.  Hopefully this Congress and President will be able to break this log jam in inaction to improve 
our transportation system on a national level.   This inaction is another reason why passage of the Ohio gas tax to 18 
cents is so important.  Please do your part.

It appears the Ohio House will be voting to cut ODOT’s requested 18 cent a gallon gas tax hike indexed to inflation to 10.5 
cents spread over three years with no indexing.  This is not going to be adequate to meet the needs of local agencies and 
make Ohio a better place to do business and improve our quality of life.  Hopefully, the House and Senate can agree on a 
larger increase even if spread over more years.  Make your voice heard, this impacts all of us professionally and personally! 

Steve Mary
Terracon
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2019 ASHE TRIKO Valley Section Lloyd Wallace Memorial 
Golf Outing

The TRIKO Valley Section of ASHE will hold its annual golf outing on Monday, May 6, 2019, at Aston Oaks 
Golf Club. Our outing is named after Lloyd Wallace, former ODOT District 8 Deputy Director, in tribute to his 
contributions to the highway engineering field. The outing will be a scramble format with registration beginning at 
10:00 am and shotgun start at 11:00 am.

We would like to extend an invitation to you and your firm to join us at the golf outing. The registration fee is $100 
per golfer, which includes greens fees with cart at an excellent golf course, box lunch with soft drinks, hors d’ouevres 
following golf, and door prizes. Prizes will be awarded to 1st and 2nd place teams. Contests will include longest 
drive, closest to the pin, and longest putt.

This outing is our sole means of raising money for the ASHE TRIKO Valley Section Annual Scholarship Program 
which provides yearly scholarships to college students who are scheduled to graduate in a transportation or 
construction program within the next two years.

A donation of $175 would give your firm a sponsorship at the golf outing, either as a hole sponsor or as a beverage 
sponsor, with your firm’s logo or name placed on a sign at the tee box or on the beverage cart(s) circulating the 
course. A sponsorship donation of $250 will provide golfers with a box lunch. Your firm’s logo or name will be 
placed on a sign at the lunch pickup location. Special recognition for each sponsorship will be provided throughout 
the event as well.

Another method of advertising for your firm is to provide a “Door Prize” or “Cart Prize” (e.g. sleeve of golf balls, golf 
glove, divot repair tools, etc.). This is a great opportunity to market your firm as approximately 70 transportation 
and construction industry personnel will be participating, from consultants and contractors to clients and owners.

Registration deadline is Tuesday, April 30, 2019. Registration is available online at http://ashetrikovalley.shuttlepod.
org/. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Katie Dillenburger at 513-492-9837 or at 
katiedillenburger@bayerbecker.com.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!
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ASHE’s Spring Interchange Cleanup Event
Come out and join us on Saturday, April 6th at 10:00 A.M., for our first cleanup of 2019 at our adopted I-71/Route 
126 interchange!                   
                         
The Triko Valley Section of ASHE will be cleaning up the I-71SB entrance to Ronald Reagan Highway (Route 126) 
on Saturday, April 6th.  We will be meeting at 10:00 A.M. at Rear Parking Lot of The Original Montgomery Inn in 
Montgomery.  We will start with a quick safety briefing and then car pool to the interchange for about an hour of 
cleanup.  The following will be provided:
•	 Leather gloves			 
•	 Safety vests
•	 Pickers
•	 Trash bags
•	 Bottled Water
•	 Men Working Signage

Suggested attire includes sturdy boots, long pants, long sleeve shirt and hat.  Ages 12 years and up are welcome! 
(ages 12-18 will require special release form)  If you plan to participate please watch the Adopt-A-Highway Safety 
Training at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qwTaEDNNFLA prior to event.  Please register online or contact 
Tom Nicholson tnicholson@pretekgroup.com or call 937.414.5925 if you plan to attend, so we can make sure we 
have enough equipment.
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January 22, 2019 - Montgomery Inn

President Steve Mary called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 11:35 AM and 
recognized several guests.  Guests included several students from the University of Cincinnati and 
presenters for the Schramm Awards.

President Mary asked for approval of the November meeting minutes. After a motion by Eric Beck and 
second by Dan Unger, the motion passed.

Eric Kistner presented the Treasurer’s report, noting an operating capital of $28,566.16.  Expenses totaled 
$5,979.43 and income totaled $3,030.00.  Stan Harris made a motion to approve and Terry Dull seconded.  
The motion was approved. 

Paul Durham announced that the revamped web site is up and running and asked members to submit 
good photos of their projects to him.

Stan Harris gave a Newsletter/Scanner report and noted that the newsletter was late coming out, but 
it would be posted on the web site and emailed out to the members in the next day or two.  He also 
announced there were several positions open at the Region level and to look for those in the newsletter.

Caroline Duffy gave the PIN report.  Despite the federal government shutdown, there is hope that 
transportation funding will gain traction this year.  See the PIN article in the newsletter for full details.

President Mary announced that Triko Valley’s Highway Cleanup effort will take place on April 6.  Watch 
your email for further details.

Brian Rhodes gave the membership report.  There are currently 173 members plus 8 students, including 
three new members.  He then drew an Amazon gift card from names of new member sponsors over the 
last year.  Brad Ackel was the winner.  

Two Life Members were recognized, Paul Gruner and Bill Lawall.

Aaron Muck, Student Member Chair, welcomed the students including Mitchell Rice, who gave a 
presentation on the University of Cincinnati’s entry into the CANstruction competition.  After Mitchell’s 
presentation, President Mary awarded the students with a $500 donation to their CANstruction project 
from ASHE.

Katie Dillenburger announced that the golf outing will be held on Monday, May 6th at Aston Oaks.  More 
details to come.

Joe Schmeltzer gave the scholarship report.  For 2018, he presented a $1,500 scholarship to Erica Kiel and 
a $1,000 scholarship to Eric Behrendt.  He also announced that starting this year, a $5,000 scholarship will 
be presented in the name of John R. Jurgensen.

General Membership Meeting Minutes
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Next the presentations for the Schramm Awards were given.  The entrants were:

Over $5,000,000

•	 BUT South Hamilton Crossing (John R. Jurgensen Co., Butler County TID, Burgess & Niple)
•	 BUT-747-5.96 (Barrett Paving, Butler County Engineer, Palmer Engineering)

Under $5,000,000

•	 Runway 3R-21L Rehabilitation (John R. Jurgensen Co., City of Cincinnati, Passero Associates)
•	 GRE-SR235-3.14 (Eagle Bridge Company, ODOT District 8, LJB)
•	 HAM-125 Downtown Anderson Streetscape (Prus Construction, ODOT District 8, KZF)
•	 Malsbary Road and Alliance Road Roundabout and Extension (Sunesis, City of Blue Ash, American 

Structurepoint)
•	 Old SR 122 and Township Line Road Intersection (Rack and Ballauer, Warren County Engineer, 

American Structurepoint)

The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
David Emerick

TRIKO Valley Section Secretary

General Membership Meeting Minutes
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2018 - 2019 Board of Directors

Title Member Company Phone Email
President Steve Mary Terracon 513-472-7029 steve.mary@terracon.com
1st Vice President Tom Nicholson PRETEK Group 937-641-8267 tnicholson@pretekgroup.com
2nd Vice President Aaron Muck Terracon 513-612-9051 ajmuck@terracon.com
Treasurer Eric Kistner Stantec 513-842-8200 eric.kistner@stantec.com
Secretary David Emerick Duke Energy 513-287-1001 david.emerick@duke-energy.com
Regional Rep. Vanessa Nghiem AECOM 513-419-3451 vanessa.nghiem@aecom.com
3rd Year Director Joe Schmeltzer American Structurepoint 513-407-8317 jschmeltzer@structurepoint.com
3rd Year Director Brian Rhodes JMT 513-699-8573 brhodes@jmt.com
2nd Year Director Katie Dillenburger Bayer Becker 513-492-9837 katiedillenburger@bayerbecker.com
1st Year Director Terry Dull KZF 513-621-6211 terry.dull@kzf.com

Past President Vanessa Nghiem AECOM 513-419-3451 vanessa.nghiem@aecom.com

Committee Chair Person Contact Information
The ASHE TRIKO Valley Board of Directors has several committees to help promote our organization 
in a variety of ways. Listed below, you can find the contact information of the chair person for each 
committee. If you would like to share an idea or would like to volunteer to serve on a committee, 
please contact the appropriate chair person. The Board thanks you for your continued support and 
dedication to the transportation industry. 

Committee Chair Person Contact Information
Schramm Award Eric Beck Eric.Beck@hamilton-co.org

Scholarship Nathan Moore		  moore.nmm@gmail.com
Program Steve Mary Steve.Mary@stantec.com
Social Vanessa Nghiem Vanessa.Nghiem@aecom.com
Membership Brian Rhodes brhodes@jmt.com
Student Chapter Aaron Muck ajmuck@terracon.com 
Golf Outing David Orr dorr@dynotecinc.com
Newsletter Stan Harris stan.harris@stantec.com
Website Paul Durham	 paul.durham@stantec.com
Legislative Review (PIN) Caroline Duffy 143engineers@gmail.com

Online Payments/PayPal       Eric Kistner       eric.kistner@stantec.com

Community Service Tom Nicholson tnicholson@pretekgroup.com
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E n v i r o n m e n t a l               F a c i l i t i e s               G e o t e c h n i c a l               M a t e r i a l s

We act quickly to deliver practical  
solutions on time to avoid delays,  
surprises, and costly mistakes down  
the road. We are here whenever  
you need us.

Cincinnati, OH 

(513) 321 5816 

terracon.com/cincinnati

Reliable.
Responsive  |  Resourceful

ASHE TRIKO VALLEY MEETING
Capital Improvement Program

Location: Original Montgomery Inn (Montgomery, OH) 
Date: Tuesday, March 19, 2019, 11:30 AM

Please join us at The Original Montgomery Inn in Montgomery on March 19th for the 
annual Capital Improvement Program Program. 

NOTE: This will be a joint meeting with the Ohio Contractors Association (OCA). Expect a 
larger group than usual.

Cost: $25 online or at the door

Please RSVP whether paying online or at the door.  RSVP by phone to Eric Kistner at 
513-842-8213 or RSVP online at www.trikovalley.ashe.pro and click on Meeting Link 

to register and pay online.
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Advertising Opportunities!

$50/year for small ads, $150/year 
for large ad and corporate link on the 
TRIKO website.If interested, contact 
Stan Harris at stan.harris@stantec.

com.

Send website logos to Paul Durham at 
paul.durham@stantec.com

Stantec Consulting
11687 Lebanon Rd.

Cincinnati, Ohio
(513) 842-8200

Regional Offices: 
Cincinnati
Columbus

Toledo
Lexington
Louisville

Jeffersonville
St. Louis
Nashville

Geotechnical - Civil 
Environmental
Materials Testing - 
Transportation - Diving  
Construction Monitoring 
Water Resources - 
Wastewater Surveying 
GIS Applications

Design with community in mind
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Brad Ackel
Jamal	 Adhami
Eric Adkins
Bob Adleta
Frank Aransky
Travis Baker 
Eric Beck
Bryan Bender
Gerard Berding
Steven Bergman 
Gabriel Bitar
Lucas Braun
William Brayshaw
Tom Brayshaw
John Brazina
Wayne Breitenstein
Greg Brown
Matt Brubaker
Jon Brunot
Dennis Brunton*
Stephen Butler
Tara Campbell
Tammy Campbell
Kathy Carsey
Josh Carter
Donald Cash
Timothy Casto
Christopher Clemons
James	 Collins*
Kyle Compton
Will Conkin
Stephen Curless
John Davidson
Shawn Davy
Lori Dearnell
Scott Dearnell
Katie Dillenburger
Mark Dole
Caroline Duffy*
Terry Dull
Robert Dunn
Paul Durham
Ben Dusina
Nicholas Elliot
John Elliot
David	 Emerick
Richard Engle
Joe Espelage
Jeremy Evans

Kelly Everett 
William Fair
Dan Ficker
Andy Fluegemann
Tony Foote
Bronson Funke 
Dan Furgason
Todd Gadbury
Timothy Gilday
Kendall Gindling
Jonathan Girdler 
Jeff Glowka
Dustin Gohs
Paul Goodhue
Paul Gruner
Tim Guenther
Robert Hans
Stan Harris
Steven Hartke
Cody Havlin
Jeff Heimann
Mark Henderson
Christine Hilbert
Tyler Holden
Kelly Hollatz
Dan Hoying
Theodore Hubbard
Matthew Hyatt
Brad Hyre
Craig Jacob 
Dennis Jennings
Tracy Jones
James	 Jurgensen, II*
Ross Kendall
John Kerr
Eric Kistner
Jeffery Koehn
Steven Korte 
Wess Kroll
William Lawall
Michael Lenett
Robert Lichter
Craig Litmer
Aaron	 Littman
Matthew Loeffler*
Austin	 Long
Todd Long
Michael Lorenz
William Luttmer

Steven Main
Patrick Manger
Steve Mary
Shawn Mason
Jared McFaddin
Aubrey Meenach
Joe Mellman
Stephen Miles
Douglas Miller
Nathan Moore*
Brian Motolik
Aaron	 Muck
Michael Murry
Gianna Napoletano
Jeff Newby
Seng Tong Ngann
Vanessa Nghiem*
Tom Nicholson
Ralph Norman
Nicholas Okuley 
Paige Parris
Nathan Pera
Sarah Perrino
John Pflum
Duane Phelps
Steven Proffitt*
Joseph Prus
Michael Prus
William Prus
David Quimby
Anne Rahall
Arudi Rajagopal
Etta Reed
Brian Rhodes
Mark Richardson
Sandy Roark
Dave Rotella
Edward Roth
Doug Royer
Carl Ruf
Ali Saleh
Joseph Schmeltzer 
Paul Schoelwer*
Dale Schweiterman
Timothy Schwoeppe
Nick Selhorst
Steven Shadix
Andrew Shahan
William Shefcik

Richard Shelley
Kar Singh
Joe Smithson
Stefan	 Spinosa
David	 Spisak
Daniel Springer 
Craig Stephenson
Jacob	 Stremmel
Michael Sturdevant
Luke Stutler 
L. Beth Sutherland
James Swindler
Cindy	 Taylor
Michelle Terrell
Michael Thompson*
Matthew Tish
Leann Tito
Robert Trenkamp	
Daniel Unger
Greg Urasek
Joseph Vogel*
Jeffrey Wallace
Cynthia Wallace
David Westendorf 
Jon Wiley
Gregory Wilkens*
Edward Williams
Nick Yeretzian
Steven Young 
Heinrich Zehetmaier*
Mike Zwick

* Past Presidents 
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